SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

ROOM 113A, CAPTREE COMMONS, MICHAEL J. GRANT CAMPUS
BRENTWOOD, NEW YORK
OCTOBER 18, 2007
The meeting was held on Thursday, October 18, 2007 at 9 a.m. in Room 113A of Captree Commons, Michael J. Grant Campus, Brentwood, New York. 
PRESENT:


William D. Moore



Trustee/Chair

Walter Hazlitt




Trustee/Vice Chair
George Kane




Trustee/Secretary


Belinda Alvarez-Groneman


Trustee

Yichao Li




Student Trustee
Dennis McCarthy



Trustee
Ernesto Mattace, Jr.



Trustee
David Ochoa




Trustee 


Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins


President


George Gatta




Executive Vice President
Mary Lou Araneo



V.P. Institutional Advancement


James Canniff




V.P. Academic & Student Affairs


Charles Stein




V.P. Business & Financial Affairs


Joanne Braxton



V.P. Planning & Inst. Assessment


Ilene Kreitzer




Exec. Director of Legal Affairs

ABSENT:

Frank Trotta




Trustee

GUESTS:

Fran Siems
Representative,   Presiding Officer

                 Lindsay’s Office
* * * * * * * * * *
The minutes of the Board of Directors meeting of September 20, 2007 were approved.

* * * * * * * * * *

A motion to approve Resolutions 2007.A23 and 2007.A24 was seconded and approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION NO. 2007.A23      AMENDING THE CHILDREN’S LEARNING CENTER BUDGETS

WHEREAS, the 2007-2008 Children’s Learning Center budgets provide $74,400 in anticipation of a State University of New York Child Care grant, and

WHEREAS, the original grant was for $75,900, and

WHEREAS, the final grant included an additional amount of $3,400 bringing the total amount of the grant to $79,300, and

WHEREAS, no matching funds are required, and

WHEREAS, the 2007-2008 budgets of the Children’s Learning Center should be amended to include the full amount of the SUNY grant of $79,300, and the Associate Vice President for Student Affairs and the President agree, be it therefore 

RESOLVED, that the 2007-2008 Association Children’s Learning Center budgets be amended to reflect the SUNY Grant of $79,300. (Attachment A-I and Attachment A-II).

**********

RESOLUTION NO.2007.A24       APPROVING THE RESIGNATION OF A PROFESSIONAL STAFF MEMBER
WHEREAS, the following professional staff  member at the Kids’ Cottage  has submitted a letter of resignation, be it therefore,

RESOLVED, that the resignation of the following professional staff member, effective date as noted, is hereby accepted:







Step Placement

NAME


Rank/Title

(Work Year)

Effective Date



Linda Fabiano-Korth
Teacher

Step 7/43 weeks
10/12/07

* * * * * * * * * *

James Canniff, Vice President for Academic and Student Affairs, presented the Association finance report.  He stated that while it is early in the 2007-2008 academic year, the Children’s Learning Centers continue to be a challenge.  Enrollment is up at the Grant Campus and down by 4 students at the Ammerman Campus.  He stated that more institutional marketing of the Centers is needed and that information about the Centers is now being placed directly on the College’s Admissions application.

* * * * * * * * * *

Dr. Canniff praised the many student activities going on at all 3 campuses of the College.    Trustee David Ochoa commented that the multicolored brochure sent out was very well done and he was happy to receive it in advance of all the activities.  

* * * * * * * * * *







Respectfully submitted,







George Kane, Secretary
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